
Presidium (Commitee)  meeting – meeting minutes 

Malmö, Sweden 26 May 2018 

 

1) Meeting of the Presidium with the representative of Italy, Mr. Roberto Crosa. Discussion on dogs 

show regulations. 

Conclusion: The ATIBOX Presidium (Committee) prepared new ATIBOX Regulations for Dog Shows 

(effective from 2019) and will be send to all the member countries. (There should be a quality criterium 

for the judges, for example 5 years of experience, own breeding). The Presidium finally approves de 

judges. 

Mr. Crosa proposed to have more people in the Presidency of ATIBOX. It was explained by the 

Presidency, that it will cost much more money (travelling expenses etc.). It was also underlined by the 

Presidency, that for each next candidate into the Presidency there is a necessity that he speaks English 

(otherwise it will block the communication).  

2) Meeting of the Presidium with the representative of Romania, Mr. Stoboran Florin. Discussed the next 

ATIBOX World Boxer Show to be organized in Romania 2019 (planned for 25-26th of May 2019). The 

location for the show is Oradea – Romania.  

Conclusion:  The Presidium decided that Romania has to send the list of 8 judges until the end of June 

2018 to the Presidium of ATIBOX. Romania agreed. Romania has to follow the new ATIBOX Regulations 

for Judges. And the Presidium has to ask the member country where the judge comes from to accept it. 

After getting back the answer from these countries, the Presidium (the General Secretary) has to send 

back to Romania the list of judges. First then they can go out and invite the judges.  

3) Meeting of the Presidium with the representative of Spain and Italy.  

Conclusion: The presidents of Boxer Clubs in Spain and Italy will each find a right person to represent 

their countries in the Health Committee (so 2 persons: 1 for Italy and 1 for Spain). The data about such 

persons will be sent to the Presidency as soon as possible. 
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